AFIT Subcommittee to discuss their recent subcommittee meeting. In addition, the Air University Board of Visitors' fall meeting will take place on Monday, November 5th, 2012, from 8 a.m. to 5 p.m. and Tuesday, November 6th, 2012, from 8 a.m. to 5 p.m. The meeting will be held in the Air University Commander's Conference Room located in building 800 at Maxwell Air Force Base, AL. The purpose of this meeting is to provide independent advice and recommendations on matters pertaining to the educational, doctrinal, and research policies and activities of Air University. The agenda will include topics relating to the policies, programs, and initiatives of Air University educational programs. Pursuant to 5 U.S.C. 552b, as amended, and 41 CFR 102-3.155 all sessions of the Air University Board of Visitors' meeting will be open to the public. Any member of the public wishing to provide input to the Air University Board of Visitors should submit a written statement in accordance with 41 CFR 102-3.140(c) and section 10(a)(3) of the Federal Advisory Committee Act and the procedures described in this paragraph. Written statements can be submitted to the Designated Federal Officer at the address detailed below at any time. Statements being submitted in response to the agenda mentioned in this notice must be received by the Designated Federal Officer at the address listed below at least five calendar days prior to the meeting which is the subject of this notice. Written statements received after this date may not be provided to or considered by the Air University Board of Visitors until its next meeting. The Designated Federal Officer will review all timely submissions with the Air University Board of Visitors' Board Chairperson and ensure they are provided to members of the Board before the meeting that is the subject of this notice. Additionally, any member of the public wishing to attend this meeting should contact either person listed below at least five calendar days prior to the meeting for information on base entry passes.

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT:

Mrs. Diana Bunch, Designated Federal Officer, Air University Headquarters, 55 LeMay Plaza South, Maxwell Air Force Base, Alabama 36112–6335, telephone (334) 953–4547.

Henry Williams, Jr.,

Acting Air Force Federal Register Liaison Officer.

[FR Doc. 2012–12735 Filed 5–24–12; 8:45 am]

BILLING CODE 5001-10-P

DEPARTMENT OF DEFENSE

Department of the Army

Information on Surplus Land at a Military Installation Designated for Disposal: Fort Tilden U.S. Army Reserve Center, New York

AGENCY: Department of the Army, DoD.

ACTION: Notice.

SUMMARY: This amended notice provides information on withdrawal of surplus property at Fort Tilden U.S. Army Reserve Center, New York, New York. This notice amends the Notice published in the **Federal Register** on May 9, 2006 (71 FR 26930).

DATES: Effective May 29, 2012.

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT:

Headquarters, Department of the Army, Assistant Chief of Staff for Installation Management, Base Realignment and Closure (BRAC) Division, Attn: DAIM–BD, 600 Army Pentagon, Washington, DC 20310–0600, (703) 545–1318. For information regarding the specific property listed below, contact the Army BRAC Division at the mailing address above or at

ArmyBRAC2005@hqda.army.mil.

SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: In 2005. Fort Tilden U.S. Army Reserve Center was designated for closure under the authority of the Defense Base Closure and Realignment Act of 1990, Public Law No. 101-510, as amended. On May 9, 2006, the Department of the Army published a Notice in the Federal Register (71 FR 26930) that property at this installation was declared surplus to the needs of the Federal Government. Property previously reported as surplus is now required by the Federal Government for park operations at the National Park Service's Gateway National Recreation Area, New York, New York.

Surplus Property List

Deletion: Fort Tilden USARC, 415 State Road and Breezy Point Boulevard.

Authority: This action is authorized by the Defense Base Closure and Realignment Act of 1990, Pub. L. 101–510, as amended; 10 U.S.C. 2687 note.

Dated: May 1, 2012.

Paul Cramer,

Acting Deputy Assistant Secretary of the Army, (Installations, Housing and Partnerships).

[FR Doc. 2012–12751 Filed 5–24–12; 8:45 am]

BILLING CODE 3710-08-P

DEPARTMENT OF DEFENSE

Department of the Army

Board of Visitors, United States Military Academy (USMA)

AGENCY: Department of the Army, DoD.

ACTION: Meeting notice.

SUMMARY: Under the provisions of the Federal Advisory Committee Act of 1972 (5 U.S.C., Appendix, as amended), the Government in the Sunshine Act of 1976 (5 U.S.C. 552b, as amended), and 41 CFR 102–3.150, the Department of Defense announces that the following Federal advisory committee meeting will take place:

- 1. Name of Committee: United States Military Academy Board of Visitors.
 - 2. Date: Thursday, June 14, 2012.
- 3. *Time*: 12:00 p.m.–2:30 p.m. Members of the public wishing to attend the meeting will need to show photo identification in order to gain access to the meeting location. All participants are subject to security screening.
- 4. *Location:* Jefferson Hall, Haig Room, West Point, NY.
- 5. Purpose of the Meeting: This is the 2012 Summer Meeting of the USMA Board of Visitors (BoV). Members of the Board will be provided updates on Academy issues.
- 6. Agenda: The Academy leadership will provide the Board updates on the following: Physical, Moral/Ethical and Military Programs, to include Summer Training; the Academic Program, Summer Term Academic Program (STAP), Academic Individual Advanced Development (AIAD); the Admissions Program, including the Admissions Process and Class composition goals; and the USMA budget, personnel, and ongoing military construction (MILCON).
- 7. Public's Accessibility to the Meeting: Pursuant to 5 U.S.C. 552b and 41 CFR 102–3.140 through 102–3.165 and the availability of space, this meeting is open to the public. Seating is on a first-come basis.
- 8. Committee's Designated Federal Officer or Point of Contact: Ms. Deadra Ghostlaw, (845) 938–4200, Deadra.Ghostlaw@us.army.mil.

SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: By rule, no member of the public attending open meetings will be allowed to present questions from the floor or speak to any issue under consideration by the Board. Any member of the public is permitted to file a written statement with the USMA Board of Visitors. Written statements should be sent to the Designated Federal Officer (DFO) at: United States Military Academy, Office